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June 7, 2024 

Canadian labour markets continued to cool in May 

 Canadian employment continued to grind 

higher in May (+27K) but (again) not fast 

enough to keep up with surging population 

growth (+98k) 

 As a result, the unemployment rate also 

edged up again, to 6.2% in May from 6.1% in 

April. That is up almost a percent from a year 

ago and almost 1 1/2 percentage points from 

the 4.8% low post pandemic lockdowns. 

 A disproportionate share of the rise in the 

unemployment rate is still coming from students that are entering the job market for the first time 

and taking longer to find work, although the number of permanent layoffs was also up 33% year-

over-year in May. 

 Details were mixed - job gains were entirely part-time (+62k) to offset a full-time drop (-36k). Total 

hours worked were little-changed after jumping 0.8% higher in April.  

 Wage growth (a measure the Bank of Canada is watching closely for future inflation implications) 

jumped unexpectedly higher to 5.1% year-over-year from 4.7% in April. Still, other wage 

measures derived directly from business payrolls have been slower and are more consistent with 

a broader slowing in labour demand (job openings continue to trend lower) and higher 

unemployment. 

 Bottom line: The gradual cooling in Canadian labour markets broadly continued in May. The 

BoC will be keeping a close eye on wage growth for future inflation implications. But the 

unemployment rate is still up almost a percentage point from a year ago, per-capita GDP growth 

is still  declining, the BoC's preferred core inflation measures have slowed sharply, and other 

wage measures from company payrolls are showing smaller increases than today's labour force 

survey numbers. The BoC won't regret cutting interest rates this week and with interest rates still 

at 'restrictive' levels, there is room to cut further without stoking a resurgence in price growth. 



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  


